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Dear C0-Laborers in Christ, 
 

PPRRAAIISSEESS!! 
While on a recent Saturday soul-winning visitation effort in the village of Bruchmuhlbach, I had the 
joy of witnessing to a Mormon, a Muslim, a Lutheran, a “good person”, and one who admitted if he 
were to die right away he would go to hell. Praise the Lord, each person did receive a Gospel tract and 
a personal word of witness. What a joy to bring the Gospel message to precious souls for whom Christ 
died! We use a simple approach…house-to-house and door-to-door; speaking with anyone who will 
listen. The Muslim man who answered the door was amiable, but let me know right away he followed 
the Muslim religion. We are certain God will honor His Word that has been presented and will 
perform His purpose in the lives of each of these dear people.    
 
Three weeks ago we had a young couple over to our home for lunch following the Sunday morning 
service. Ernest has spent time in the United States Marine Corps, but hasn’t yet enlisted in the Lord’s 
Army. He and his wife have been attending RBC regularly on Sunday mornings for the past month. 
Last Sunday, Ernest came forward at the invitation time for prayer. I prayed with him at the altar and 
asked why he came. He replied, “I have lots of questions.” I assured him we have a Book that has all 
the answers to his questions. Please pray for Ernest to be saved. His religious background is Jehovah’s 
Witness. 
 
Several teens trusted Jesus as their Saviour during the Teen Camp in Belgium in August. This is an 
annual event our church has participated in for many years, and scores of teens (both English and French 
speaking) have been saved through the years. Praise the Lord! 
 

We are also praising the Lord for a family and a single who have joined with us here at Rheinland 
Baptist Church since our last correspondence.  

UUPPCCOOMMIINNGG  EEVVEENNTTSS  
I am scheduled to be in Ploiesti, Romania with Pastor Daniel Alexandru from September 9-16. During 
these days, we will be involved in Gospel tract distribution in Bucharest, the largest city in Romania, 
(population 1,883,425 as of the 2011 census) and the sixth largest city in the European Union, 
preaching a Bible Institute graduation service, preaching a service at an independent Baptist church in 
Sinaia, preaching three services at the independent Baptist church Daniel pastors in Ploiesti, as well as 
additional tract distribution work in Ploiesti. Please pray for us. 

AADDDDIITTIIOONNAALL  PPRRAAYYEERR  RREEQQUUEESSTTSS 
Please pray for our special Veteran’s Day service on November 10. Our desire is to reach out to 
unsaved veterans especially and get them under the sound of the Gospel as we honor them for their 
service to our country. 
Please receive our deepest gratitude for your friendship, prayers, and financial help as we continue in 
His cause. 
Until He comes,               
Mike & Leah 

                TTTHHHEEE   TTTEEEAAAGGGUUUEEESSS   
Serving at:  Rheinland Baptist Church 

Bahnstr. 124-a   66849 Landstuhl, Germany 
Phone (from USA):  01149-6371-16148 

Serving with:  Baptist Missions to Forgotten Peoples 
P.O. Box 37043 

Jacksonville, FL   32236 
“...they shall mount up with wings as eagles...”  Isaiah 40:31b  

 


